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Notice of Motion - Swimming Pool feasibility study
File No.: CP2014/00601
1. In accordance with Standing Order 3.11.1, the following Notice of Motion has been received from Waiheke Local Board member Becs Ballard for inclusion on the agenda for the Waiheke Local Board meeting being held on Thursday, 30 January 2014:
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	Recommendation/s
That the Waiheke Local Board:
a) Approves a grant to Te Huruhi and Waiheke High Schools of up to $25,000 from 2013/2014 SLIPs operational budgets, to undertake a feasibility study which will explore financial viability and development of a business model for a community pool to be built on Ministry of Education land at Donald Bruce Road.

b) Delegate final approval of the final scope and cost of the feasibility study to Waiheke Local Board Chairman Walden and Board member Ballard.
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Background

Include any relevant background about the notice of motion here. This section needs to provide sufficient detail to enable the meeting to make an informed decision.

2. The Waiheke Local Board Plan 2011 and draft Waiheke Local Board Agreement 2014 identify a public swimming pool on the island as an advocacy initiative.   

3. An initial feasibility study into a swimming pool on the island prepared for Auckland Council by Watershed consultancy in June 2013 provided a range of options and findings for consideration.   These are outlined further below.
 
4. Over recent months the Ministry of Education has announced that both Te Huruhi Primary and Waiheke High Schools are being rebuilt, and the swimming pool at Te Huruhi has a limited lifespan and will not be replaced.    

5. It is my opinion that there is merit in exploring further the feasibility of a community partnership for a pool at either Waiheke High and/or Te Huruhi schools.  It is apparent that if feasible, planning needs to occur sooner rather than later such that the project can be integrated with the reconstruction to occur over the coming 24 months to ensure optimal location for community use. 

6. Chairman Paul Walden, myself and representatives from both Te Huruhi and Waiheke High Schools Boards of Trustees have met variously and would like the Local Board to consider allocating SLIPs operational funding to support the Schools with exploring the feasibility of and developing a business model for a communty pool to be built on Ministry of Education land at Donald Bruce Road.  The costs associated with such a feasibility study are likely to be in order of $20-$25,000.

7. There is approximately $55,000 2013/14 SLIPs operational funding budget currently available for allocation by the board.
 
8. Funding for a study would provide demonstration of local board support for this option, and would assist with any future Facility Partnership Funding application if the school decided to apply.   This approach would also enable the board to continue with its consultation around the reallocation of funds or advocacy to the Governing Body to build a pool.
9. From a strategic approach, the draft Aquatic Facility Network plan is expected to be reported to the Governing Body in July, which will provide an indication of how the Waiheke pool fits in regionally.   Council officers have indicated they will have capacity to undertake any further work if needed from July 2014.  

10. This timing also aligns with Local Board Plan and Local Board Agreement timeframes.

 
11. The following summarises the key meetings and discussions to date:

12. Auckland Council’s Principal Policy officer met with the board in December 2013 to discuss options and processes to facilitate the development of a community swimming pool on the island.   The key findings were as follows:
· Aquatic Facilities Network Plan 

Council is currently developing the Aquatic Facilities Network Plan which will guide council’s provision and investment into aquatic facilities across the Auckland Region. Research and analysis undertaken for this plan addresses the provision of the current 27 facilities and looks at the needs, demand and gaps for new facilities across the whole region.  The network plan will determine the governing body’s priority for investment into an aquatic facility on Waiheke over the next ten years. 
The Local Board is continuing to advocate for a pool to be prioritised on within the network plan. Council have acknowledged the need for a pool on Waiheke.

· The timeframe for this is as follows:

· Draft Aquatic Facilities Network Plan – July 2014

· The draft aquatic facilities network plan will be reported to the Governing Body in July 2014. The draft plan will provide an indication on the level of priority for an aquatic facility on Waiheke Island. In August and September the draft plan will be reported to Local Boards for formal feedback and a final plan is anticipated in October 2014.
· Draft Long-term Plan – Dec 2014

· When the draft plan is released the amount of capital proposed for new pools will be available. This is expected to be a pooled amount. Based on the level of priority within the network plan, we will have a clearer indication of the likelihood of receiving funding in the next ten years.

· Final Ten Year Plan – June 2015

· In June the plan will be confirmed. Those pools which have funding and are prioritised will then progress to planning.  In Waiheke Island case, officers have recommended that some testing of the community affordability should be undertaken which would inform a full feasibility study which considers at least 2-3 options in order to determine what is the best option.  Once a confirmed option and business case is approved by the governing body, then the project would proceed to detailed design and construction. 

· Facility Partnership Fund

The Auckland Council Central Facility Partnership Fund is another potential source of funding for a community partnership pool project. Applications for the fund close in September 2014. The size of the fund was $1.5m for applications received in 2013. Access to this funding is competitive with many projects applying for funding. This approach would need to be undertaken in conjunction with other fundraising.
· Pool Costings

An initial feasibility study prepared by Watershed Limited in June 2013 identified a 25x12m lap pool (4 lanes) and 12x8m learn to swim pool (concrete pool, painted finish, heated pools, HVAC, insulated building to be the appropriate facility to meet the needs of the Waiheke community. Cost estimate to construct provided by Council is $5 to $7m. Officers indicated that Council would expect the facility to cost $1-$1.5m per year to operate if operated as a Council facility (however this would depend on the pricing strategy and mix of programmes offered)
13. Discussions with Ashurst School and Paengaroa School

I have spoken to the Principals of Ashurst and Paengaroa Schools regarding the community pool projects that they have undertaken. They were both very helpful and have provided copies of their construction plans for reference and to assist with any proposal. Paengaroa School provided us with a copy of their feasibility study which they used a basis for their funding. The study showed in detail the proposed cost to build and operate their pool.

14. Meeting with Splashurst


Board Chairman Walden and I met with the contractor that runs the Ashurst Pool. This facility is commercially operated at no cost to the school, it is available to the whole community and for a modest cost of only $2 access for both adult and child.  Running costs including electricity, staff, cleaning, chemicals, etc. are less than $250k per annum.  
15.
Feasibility study
Any proposal for development of a community pool at Waiheke schools will need to be informed by a feasibility study and business plan to enable School Board and Ministry of Education staff to make decisions.  
16.
A feasibility study would include the following:

· Determining available background information on the existing swimming pool such as patronage, operating costs and management structure. 

· Exploring other schools operating community pools including capital and operating expenditure, operating structures, population, usage, etc.

· Contextual Waiheke issues and options exploration with stakeholders.

· Development of a site specific high level business model for construction and operation of pool at Waiheke schools including consultation with architects, specialist pool and civil engineers.  Estimates from this consultation will be used in modelling capital/operating costs and revenue stream models.    
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